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January 2015
Dear Parent / Carer,
I hope that you had a lovely Christmas break and my very best wishes for the new year.

In school, we had an extremely busy time during the month of December and I’m sure that our children enjoyed the many festive events that took place. These included parties, pantomimes, nativities, special lunches, our church service and breakfast with a ‘special visitor’!

I am also delighted that we now have the extension completed, which will provide us with modern facilities to enhance the children’s experiences in school. We intend to hold a special open evening later this term so that you are able to come in and see the new hall and dining area.

As always, please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions, concerns or wish to highlight something positive in school. Please note my new email address below.

greg.welsh@westlothian.org.uk
Greg Welsh - Head Teacher
Playgrounds

I appreciate that the change to the school’s footprint has resulted in a number of changes to morning and afternoon routines, especially for parents/carers collecting children from the front and back playgrounds. Following our trial period before the holiday, and in response to parental and staff feedback, the following arrangements are now in place.

Children in P1-P3 will enter and leave using the back playground.

P4-P7 children will enter and leave using the front playground.

Children in the Autism Resource are unaffected by these changes.

To assist parents collecting children from both playgrounds, a new walkway is being introduced at the west side of the school. Although this does not lead directly in to both playgrounds it will make the journey much easier.

The planned changes have also been designed to enhance the outdoor playground area for the children in our Autism Resource.
Staffing Update

As in most schools, we continue to manage staffing changes that occur during the course of the school session. All staffing decisions are made in the best interests of the children and we ensure that close liaison takes place for continuity in our children’s learning.

Mrs Laidlaw returns from maternity leave and will teach P1l on a Monday, Tuesday and Friday. Miss Boyle will continue with the class on Wednesday and Thursdays.

Mrs Hay continues as Acting Headteacher at Bathgate Early Years’ Centre, which means that Mrs Leamy will continue as Acting Principal Teacher at Bathgate West Nursery.
School Lunches

A reminder that all children in P1, P2 and P3 are now entitled to free school lunches. If you wish your child to have a school meal, this should be ordered by children in the morning and a copy of the lunch menu is available on the school blog.

A free packed lunch is also available on a Friday for all P1-P3 children and children should order this on the Friday morning and then collect their lunch from the dining hall as they leave school.
Birthday Cakes and Treats

As we have a high number of children with specific allergies, we would ask that you do not send cakes or ‘treats’ to be distributed to other children in school. 

Church Service

Many thanks to all those who contributed to our church offering for Edinburgh Sick Kids. A donation of £282.24 has been sent on behalf of the school.
Simply Play

Simply Play Bathgate provides flexible childcare for primary school aged children on a `pay as you go` basis. Based within Bathgate Partnership Centre we collect children from school and offer a fun, challenging environment until 6pm Mon-Fri. Holiday clubs are also on offer. Call Marion McCallum on 07866076816 for more information.

We are currently consulting with Balbardie parents to gauge interest in having a club within your school. Please complete the form distributed through the school prior to Christmas or contact admin@simplyplay.orgto register your interest.

Diary Dates
Important ‘Winter Ready’ information was provided in the school’s November newsletter. Please refer to this information. Copies are available on the school blog.
January
8th 
All return to school
9th 
Dress down day (donations to Float Committee)

12th 
6pm Information Evening for P6 and 7 parents (Relationships, sexual health and parenthood)
13th 
P4 NYCOS workshops (music)
16th 
BBB - Reporting

P7b Performance for parents - PM
19th 
Poetry Competition finals

20th 
P4 NYCOS workshops


6pm Academy Roadshow for P7 parents

23rd 
P2bg Assembly (parents welcome 9.45am)

26th 
P7 Burns’ Supper

27th 
P4 NYCOS workshops


Poetry winners attending Probus event

28th 
P7 to Academy Ceilidh 


6pm – Residential evening (P5-P7 parents)

29th 
6.15pm – Parent Council Meeting

7pm – ARB Parents’ Network

30th 
P6 and P7 Sports Elective presentation


P7m Performance for parents - PM
